
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

CITY OF PORTSMOUTH 
 

CITY COUNCIL POLICY No. 2016 - 02  

 
 

POLICY REGARDING “NON-MEETINGS WITH LEGAL COUNSEL” 
 
 

The City Council shall not hold a “Non-Meeting” as provided for under the New 
Hampshire Right-to-Know, “91-A-2(b) Consultation with Legal Counsel” unless the City 
Attorney initiates and defines the scope of the meeting. 
 

This policy shall take effect upon the passage by the City Council. 
 

Adopted by the Portsmouth City Council on December 5, 2016. 
Ratified by the Portsmouth City Council on January 16, 2018. 
Ratified by the Portsmouth City Council on January 8, 2020. 
Ratified by the Portsmouth City Council on January 24, 2022. 
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Kelli L. Barnaby, MMC, CMC, CNHMC 
City Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


